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TOWN COUNCIL MINUTES 
Special Meeting 

Wednesday, July 26, 2006 

 
 
CALL TO ORDER:  Chairman G. Longfellow called the meeting to order at 6:00 pm. 
 
PRESENT:  Michael DiBitetto, James Gorton, Jason Hyde (arrived at 6:28 pm), Mike Jolin 
(absent), Paul Loiselle, David Ross, Patricia Rueppel, Stuart Werksman, Chairman George 
Longfellow, David Jodoin (Town Administrator) 
 
PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE 
 
WORKSHOP: 
The Council discussed the goals and objectives for the new fiscal year.  The following issues 
were addressed: 
 

 Form an Economic Development Commission, hire a Public Relations Officer. 

 Former Village School as the new Town Hall. 

 Resolve the Arleigh Green matter regarding land for Fire Station. 

 Access television and getting the public more involved.  

 Zero ($0) increase operating budget, reduce expenses. 

 Pedestrian plan (walkways/sidewalks) for Town. 

 Health Insurance Study for Town Employees. 

 Quimby Mountain to be a part of the Town’s Conservation land. 

 Finalize old business issues, i.e. Rowing Club Agreement, Town Ambulance, Street 
Signs & Speed Limits, Connector Road. 

 Hooksett/Manchester Perambulation. 

 Grist Mill Property. 

 Reduce regulations. 
 
D. Jodoin updated the Council on some of the items that are in the work process.   
 

 SNHPC is working on a study with regards to the Street Signs and Speed Limits.  The 
report will be finalized and presented to the Council within a month or two.  

 The City of Manchester is moving forward with Perambulation and will present their 
findings in the next couple of months.  

 On the Grist Mill property, extensive title research will have to be done on all the property 
sites.  

 Rowing Club Agreement is in process. 
 
ADJOURNMENT: 
P. Loiselle moved to adjourn at 6:30 pm.  Motion seconded by S. Werksman.  Motion carried 
unanimously. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 
Evelyn F. Horn     Jason M. Hyde 
Administrative Assistant    Town Council Secretary 


